Approved For Release 2003/05/23 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000700140058-9 UNITED STATES

ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

October 6, 1955

Lt. General C. P. Cabell, USAF Acting Director Central Intelligence Agency

Dear General Cabell:

I find that we have not acknowledged your letter of September 8, 1955 concerning certification of CIA employees for access to Restricted Data on the basis of investigation by your Agency.

I want to assure you that we have your request under consideration and hope to be able to advise you of our position in the near future.

Sincerely yours,

J. I. Kelehan

Assistant General Manager for Administration

STAT